Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

October 17, 2005

Attendees:


Jim Lewis


Cindy Howell


Jim Glickert


The meeting began at 6:00 p.m. at Jim Lewis’ home.

This meeting was held to review the proposal that Jim Lewis received from Atkisson & Son Pump Service to repair water well #1, and to decide how to present the proposal to the property owners at the upcoming annual meeting.  A copy of the proposal is attached.

The problem with the well is that, when the pump shuts off, the water still in the well casing drains out.  There is either a problem with the check valve, or there is a hole (or holes) in the steel casing.  When the pump restarts, the air that moved down the well bore when the water drained out is now pushed ahead of the water.  The air travels through the water line and is released as faucets and other valves are opened throughout the subdivision.

The proposal offered three alternatives:

(1) Pull pump and replace 147 feet of 2” galvanized steel pipe, check valves, bleeders and a few small items.  Estimated cost:  $2,433.61

(2) Replace everything in the well, including the 5 HP pump.  Estimated cost:  $8,122.75

(3) Same as number 2, except upgrade to a 7-1/2 HP pump.  Estimated cost:  $10,622.75   

A 7-1/2 HP pump will produce 70-75 gallons per minute.

The actual costs will be based on actual time and material.

Proposal #1 does not bring the well back online.  It only repairs the well.  Proposals #2 and #3 will bring the well back online, but will also require that a chlorinator be added (at an estimated additional cost of $2,500).  Total Environmental’s monitoring cost will rise by $100 per month if we bring the well back online.

We decided to show a proposed 2006 budget based on a $600 annual assessment, which is $50 more than in 2005 and $25 more than we discussed at the September 26th board meeting.  The additional funds will help us proceed with repair of the well, as shown in proposal #1 above.    

The property owners will be asked if they want to proceed with proposal #3.  The total estimated cost (including chlorination) of about $13,500 amounts to $250 per property owner.

Cindy will contact Central Bank and find out what financing options are available to us in the event that the property owners approve proposal #3 and prefer to finance it, rather than pay for it with a one-time, special assessment.

The meeting ended at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Glickert

October 19, 2005
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